
not exempt from it. 

You will receive an 

email request to 

complete the survey 

and paper copies are 

available at the office. 

The survey is very 

important to help us 

gauge if we are 

meeting parent 

expectations and the 

new School Board will 

review the findings. 

Please help us be the 

best school possible 

by having your say. 

By all reports the 

P&C Quiz Night 

will be a great night, 

and thanks to 

everyone who booked 

a table. I look forward 

to seeing everyone 

there on the night and 

it traditionally raises a 

lot of money for the 

school. The P&C have 

been fantastic this 

year with the events 

run and we appreciate 

the time and hard 

work put in by all the 

volunteers. 

Jason Shapcott 

Principal 

Welcome back 

everyone to Term 4. 

Very soon our Year 6 

students will be 

heading off to camp 

at Busselton with Ms 

Wain and Ms Longley. 

We greatly appreciate 

the parent support of 

Candice Paul and 

Richard Hatton who 

are also attending.  

We wish everyone 

attending well, and 

hope the experience 

builds memories that 

last a lifetime. 

Term 4 is traditionally 

a busy time for Year 

6’s as they also have 

graduation later in the 

term. There is also 

their transition to high 

school, which is 

another exciting time. 

Please be sure to 

support the Year 6’s in 

their latest fundraiser -

the Ten Cent Coin 

Chain Challenge - 

due this Friday, 19th 

October.  

The Year 6’s, including 

upper grades, also 

have interschool this 

week and I’m sure our 

competitors will 

represent the school 

well.  

Last term, the school 

was granted 

Independent Public 

School status from 

2019. Our school 

council parent 

representatives, Karen 

Ramsay and Amanda 

Buisman, will 

accompany me to the 

IPS launch and training 

to become a Board 

later in the term. Part 

of the IPS 

development process 

was the IPS survey, 

which parents 

returned in great 

numbers. Parents may 

also recall being 

surveyed as part of the 

National School 

Opinion Survey 

which is every two 

years. Many of the 

questions are similar 

to the IPS survey but 

unfortunately we are 

Principal 
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Allergy friendly school: 

Please remember NO 

NUTS or nut products. 

 

 Fri, 19th Oct    

Interschool Athletics  

 Fri, 19th Oct     

10c Coin Challenge 

 Sat, 20th Oct      

P&C Quiz Night 

 22nd -26th Oct  

Year 6 Camp 

 Sat, 27th Oct   

Gee Dads ‘Grand 

Farming Experience’ 

 Wed, 31st Oct  

Assembly (B5) 

 Wed, 7th Nov    

Family Picnic 

 Wed, 14th Nov 

Assembly (A2/A4)  

Inside this issue: 

Year 6 Camp 

Independent Public Schl 

National School Survey 

 
REMINDER: Children are not 

permitted to play on playground 

equipment before/after school as 

there will be no duty staff. 
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Tickets to the Caralee Quiz 

Night to be held on Saturday 

20th October have all sold out. 

However, don’t miss out on the 

fun of joining in on the on-line 

SILENT AUCTION which has 

some amazing entries. 

We are excited to bring an   

impressive list of items kindly 

donated by generous local    

businesses. Jump online and bid 

to make this our best fundraiser 

yet! Closes: 19th Oct, 9pm 

https://www.32auctions.com/

CaraleeCSfundraiser 

QUIZ NIGHT RAFFLE 

TICKETS TO WIN GIFT 

HAMPERS.  Purchased raffle 

tickets with money are to be 

returned to the front office. 

Your tickets are  placed in your 

choice of desired tin (as shown 

below) as to which hamper you 

would 

like to 

win.  

Good 

Luck!

Caralee’s Kitchen  

Halloween Lunch Menu 
Don’t forget to complete 

your canteen order forms 
and return to the canteen 

before Friday, 26th Oct-
ober for catering purposes. 

If you do not wish to partic-

ipate in the special menu 
day, please see Tracey at 

the   
Canteen 

for a 
sandwich 

option.  

P & C 

Ask Questions Be Involved  

 

Teaching our 
kids about 

good saving 
habits! 

 

The School Banking program has been run nationally by the   

Commonwealth Bank since 1931.  All you need to get involved in  

the School Banking program is a Commonwealth Bank Youthsaver    

account. You can open an account for your child in one of two ways:   

1. Online: Visit commbank.com.au/schoolbanking and click on 

the link to open a Youthsaver account.  

2. In branch: Visit a Commonwealth Bank branch with identification 

for yourself and your child, like a driver’s licence and birth certificate. 

If your child has an existing Commonwealth Bank Youthsaver account, 

they can start banking straight away. They just need to bring their 

deposit on School Banking Day using their Dollarmites deposit 

wallet.  

School Banking Day is Thursday. Each week you need 

to bring the deposit book up to the Front Office. You 

will also have the chance to receive a range of items 

to help you save.  

 

If you would like to know more about school banking, please ask for 

a School Banking program information pack from the school office or 

visit commbank.com.au/schoolbanking  

 

 

 

 

 

Our P&C Meetings are held on 

Tuesday at 7pm in the Caralee 

Staffroom Week 2 and Week 8 

of each term. Contact us at 

 Caralee.pandc@gmail.com. 

Follow us at https://

www.facebook.com/

caralee.p.and.c.2016/ 

THE          
‘GEE 

DADS’ 
FARMING  

EXPERIENCE  

 
Saturday, 27th October 2018 (FREE EVENT) 

This event is for Dads and Kids to have an enjoyable day   

together on the farm, learning how it all works.  

Please bring your hats, sunscreen and closed-in shoes.      

Bring your bikes too. 

KSHS Farm, Third Ave, Kelmscott (10am)  

Morning tea, tour and activities 

Hillside Farm Edu Ctr, 41 Hayward Rd, Martin (12pm) 

(15min drive) Tour activities and a BBQ lunch.  

Text confirmation to Matt Shaw 0412 447 616 

 

http://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au
https://www.32auctions.com/CaraleeCSfundraiser
https://www.32auctions.com/CaraleeCSfundraiser
https://www.commbank.com.au/personal/kids/school-banking.html
https://www.commbank.com.au/personal/kids/school-banking.html
mailto:Caralee.pandc@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/caralee.p.and.c.2016/
https://www.facebook.com/caralee.p.and.c.2016/
https://www.facebook.com/caralee.p.and.c.2016/
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This term B1, B2 and C1 have started 

learning djembe and cajon rhythms.   

B4, B7 and B5 are active in song and 

movement, using a variety of percus-

sion instruments. B3 are excited to 

have a go at recorder, and D2 and D3 

are set to make never before heard 

musical mixes on Traktor S2 DJ app.     

If D2 & D3 students take an interest in 

continuing their practice at home, the 

app is cheaply available and works in 

conjunction with Apple Music.  

 

In Term 3, lower school students   

composed some beautiful songs on the 

glockenspiel and performed them to 

the class. Middle school persisted with 

recorder, learning two simple songs 

and also composing their own songs. 

Upper school worked in groups with 

chord song books, playing three popu-

lar tunes on ukulele or guitar. Perfor-

mances to the class were of very high 

standard, with accurate timing and well 

projected singing voices.  

 

Ms Lehani Williams 

HALLOWEEN COLOURING 

COMPETITION 

This Term Mrs Craen is holding a 

"Halloween Colouring Competi-

tion".  

 

There are three pictures to select from 

for the most "Neatest and Inspiring" 

Halloween colouring in. One winner 

will be selected from each year group 

and the winner will be announced on 

Wednesday, 31st October 2018.  

 

If you don't follow Halloween, come 

and see Mrs Craen for an alternative 

colouring in picture to enter.  

 

THERAPY FOCUS 

Every year Caralee enters the Therapy 

Focus competition and, over the school 

holidays, a panel of judges were tasked 

with the difficult job of selecting 80 

finalists and 20 winning artworks to 

feature in the children’s storybook, If I 

Met a Baboon Who Lost His Balloon.  

 

The storybook author, Sean E Avery, 

then selected one of the finalist art-

works to feature on the cover - giving 

us a total of 79 finalists and 21 win-

ning students!  

 

A massive congratulations once 

again to our finalists:  

 

 Chrystal Crabtree 

 Jacie Albrecht 

 Sarah Heyden 

 Charlie De Bruyn  

ART EXTENSION EXCURSION 

Last term, our Art Extension       

students from Years 5 and 6 went to 

Kings Park for their "Nature and Land-

scape" excursion.  

 

Firstly, a massive thank you to Mrs  

Karen Ramsay for coming along and 

acting as a wonderful volunteer and 

counting the students every 10 minutes. 

Also, well done to all students for their 

wonderful behaviour. We were compli-

mented, on numerous occasions, on 

students politeness and art work.  

 

Students were given the opportunity to 

learn about nature and landscape with 

the lovely surroundings of Kings 

Park, and from there, they learnt about 

fast sketching and details.  

 

This term, students have been given a 

canvas to paint their final pieces on,  

which will then be displayed in the   

library for all of you to see.  

 

  

PERTH ROYAL SHOW “CATS” 

This was our first year participating in 
the Perth Royal Show, and well done to 
the selected students who handed their 
work in at such short notice. Their work 
was displayed in the Cat Pavilion, and 
Miss Doyle and I had the pleasure of 
viewing your lovely pieces.  
 
I look forward to next year, as we will 
now have the knowledge of all the  
wonderful competitions we can enter at 
the show.  

ART ASSIGNMENTS 

I just want to acknowledged all students 
who have tried their personal best with 
their art assignments and handing them 
in all on time.  
 
You should all be proud of yourselves 
and your commitment and time man-
agement skills in completing these   
assignments.  
 
Thank you parents for your encourage-
ment and motivation at home with your 
children and these assignments.  
 

Mrs Aleisha Craen 

Visual Arts  

Music  
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http://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au
https://therapyfocus.org.au/wp-content/uploads/2018/07/180711-Finalist-List
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https://www.trybooking.com/book/event?eid=414245&
https://aussiebirdcount.org.au/
http://www.cockburncougars.com.au/

